Burngreave New Deal for Communities

Board Meeting

Pitsmoor Methodist Church

4.10pm – 6.20pm, Wednesday, 12th March 2004

Present:


Rose Ardron, Community Representative, Chair

Andy Buck, North Sheffield Primary Care Trust 

Dorrett Buckley-Greaves, Community Representative





Stephen Cooke, Burngreave Community Action Forum

Seaton Gosling, Black Community Forum

Ahmed Gurnah, Community/Voluntary Organisation Rep

Tony Hall, Community Representative

Ibrar Hussain, Burngreave Councillor

Muhammad Iqbal, Community Representative, Vice Chair





Kelvin Pine, Community Representative





Joanne Roney, Sheffield City Council





Aisha Special K, Community Representative

In Attendance:

Jane Anthony, BNDfC PA to Chief Exec & Board





John Clark, BNDfC Chief Executive

Harold Mututa, BNDfC Programmes Director

Owen Wright, Listen To Us
Observers:


Jon Cowley, BNDfC Education Theme Manager

Donovan Modest, Resident

A Shaif, Yemeni Community Association 

C Steers, Resident

1.  Apologies

Apologies were received from Martin Hemingway, Adam Jones, Linda Regan, John Vincent and Mohammed Younis.
Company Business

Appointment of Directors

The Chief Executive informed the Board that in line with the Articles of Association of the Company it was necessary for the existing Directors present at this meeting to agree to the appointment of new Directors to the Board.  Members unanimously agreed the appointment of Stephen Cooke (Burngreave Community Action Forum) and Bob Evans (Learning & Skills Council) as Directors of the Burngreave New Deal for Communities Partnership.
2.  Year 4 Delivery Plan
The Programmes Director tabled the final version of the Year 4 Delivery Plan together with a table of the comments received from Board members and a note of the response/action taken to incorporate these within the final draft.
The Programmes Director identified the major changes since circulation of the last draft were updates to Section 8, Appendix 1 now includes an additional floor targets column so that the programme can tie into national outcomes which can be used by Government to demonstrate that they are delivering.  Appendices 2 and 3 have all been amended and now accurately reflect the programmes spend for next year.  The Programmes Director agreed to circulate the national floor targets/outcomes for members information.

Government Office has given the Year 4 Plan a provisional green light prior to receiving official approval.
The Chief Executive informed members that unlike previous years any underspend from this year, and future years, is unlikely to be guaranteed to be carried forward by the NRU. The actual spend the programme is likely to incur has been calculated at £8.5m but the plan identifies £6.5m.  The Chief Executive informed members that a £6.5m spend can be comfortably achieved and Government Office has confirmed that the programme can spend up to £10m.   The Chief Executive identified that in addition to the national floor targets which focus on hard economic outputs the programme has the flexibility to devise its own floor targets which focus on softer outcomes e.g. building the capacity of the community.  The Chief Executive agreed to identify ways to provide the community with this information. 
Joanne Roney added that as part of the ‘Closing the Gap’ initiative the city average is being compared to national average floor targets but in order to make these more meaningful at a local level, neighbourhood floor targets are being developed which are linked and compared to the city average.  Sheffield City Council has collated some data regarding neighbourhood floor targets and have found that they can vary considerably across the different floor targets and areas, Sheffield City Council are currently devising a mechanism to ensure this information is released in a positive way.   
The Board:

· Received and approved the Year 4 Delivery Plan.
· Agreed to reconvene a special meeting to approve the plan if there are major or many revisions to the Year 4 Delivery Plan.

· Delegated authority to the Chief Executive to carry out any minor amendments to the Year 4 Delivery Plan.

The Chair thanked the Chief Executive and the Programmes Director for their work on the Year 4 Delivery Plan. 
The Chair asked members to note that the Executive Sub-Group would be progressing the work required to develop an overall strategy for the programme.
Andy Buck and Aisha Special K arrived.

AP - The Programmes Director agreed to circulate the national floor targets/outcomes for members information.

3.  Project Approvals
Celebrating Burngreave

The Chief Executive presented this project to the Board explaining that at the December 03 Board meeting members accepted the proposal but asked Sheffield Galleries and Museums to redraft the project to ensure that stronger links with Burngreave projects were identified and it presented value for money.  Sheffield Galleries and Museums have completed this request and incorporated the conditions into the revised project.  The revised project has received the endorsement of the Arts & Culture group and Over Arching Theme Group who have stated that the project is complimentary to the work already being performed in the area.

The Board unanimously approved £162,028 of funds for the Celebrating Burngreave project.
Burngreave Transport Project

The Chief Executive informed the meeting that the full proposal for the Burngreave Transport Project has been circulated to members for their comments.  The Chief Executive offered his apologies for the short notice members have been given to approve this project.  The Chief Executive asked members to note that the other funding identified in the project is in place and if the project was not tabled at this meeting it would mean a 3 month delay to the start date of the project.  The Chief Executive tabled the project summary and details of members comments and the response he had given to same.
The Chair informed members that Aisha Special K has a conflict of interest concerning this project and would therefore not be taking part in the discussion or voting.

Ibrar Hussain arrived.
The Chief Executive responded to comments from members as follows:

· The service is designed to be flexible and will be reviewed every three months by a local steering group, if there is no initial demand then the service can be fundamentally changed to ensure it meets the needs of local people.

· This service is a commercial service and will not be used as a minibus/taxi service, a separate project providing vehicles for community use is being discussed.
· SYPTE are project sponsor but this is a service that doesn’t currently attract mainstream funding, however, if at the end of the project a need is identified and the service has proved to be successful SYPTE have indicated that they will mainstream the service.  
· The service is additional to meet the needs of local people, if BNDfC did not fund the shortfall in funding identified in the project the service would not be implemented.

· The buses will be owned by Sheffield Community Transport and will continue to be used for the benefit of the Burngreave community, a legal charge will be added that stipulates the buses can only be used elsewhere with BNDfC’s agreement.

· The project is not a duplication of the NETT project as local trainees will not solely be trained for driving, there will be other training opportunities available e.g. customer services. 

· Burngreave New Deal for Communities, Burngreave Area Panel, Burngreave Community Action Forum and local residents will form part of the steering group.

· The costs identified in the project summary are the actual costs from the full project proposal.

· Standard subsidies/offers that SYPTE apply across the city will apply to fare charges, there will also be a standard maximum charge for travel to Waverley and also local use.  The service has to be sustainable but the steering group can discuss the possibility of zero rated travel for pensioners living in the BNDfC area.
Members approved £613,527 of funds for the Burngreave Transport project.
Joanne Roney left the meeting.

4.  Listen To Us Young People’s Conference
Owen Wright gave a presentation (a copy is attached to these minutes).
The following comments were made by Board members:

· The possibility of a gym/leisure facilities for the area should be explored further, it would be an ideal opportunity for private sector investment in the area.
· The possibility of young people having the control of a budget should be followed up, young people in Parsons Cross have had control of a small budget and they have used it efficiently and demonstrated good decision making. 

· The report should be circulated to the Burngreave Area Panel because the issues raised are wider than BNDfC area, it was suggested that the report also go to statutory agencies and Andy Buck offered to follow this up with Vince Taylor of Sheffield First.  Aisha Special K also suggested that young people should be invited to sit on Sheffield First Board or the Social Inclusion Board giving young people an opportunity to build their capacity.
· The programme needs to give feedback and respond to young people on the issues they have raised, the Youth Council would be an ideal way to feedback to young people.

· It was suggested that the Over-Arching Theme Manager work with the Youth Council to gain their ideas on how young people would like to engage with BNDfC other than through meetings. 

· Some of the comments from young people highlight that more should be done to reduce child poverty and tackle racism.
· Young people who look after their parents/families require support.

The Chief Executive responded to members comments as follows:

· Discussions regarding the development of Peter’s Street are still on-going with the Sports Lotteries and Afro-Caribbean Sports Network and hopefully they will develop more firmer plans in the next 2-3 months.
Owen Wright responded to comments from Board members as follows:

· 15-20 providers of services to young people have been invited to a steering group and it is hoped that a positive response will be gained from their meetings to enable the Youth Council to move forward.
The Chair thanked Owen Wright for his presentation and the Board would look forward to a review of the Listen To Us Project in 6 months time together with feedback on the progress the project was making with statutory sector organisations.

The Board noted the report from the Listen To Us Young People’s Conference.

AP - The Chief Executive should arrange for the Young People’s Conference Report to be circulated to the Burngreave Area Panel because the issues raised are wider than BNDfC area.

AP - Andy Buck offered to follow up the issues raised in the report with Vince Taylor of Sheffield First.

5.  Young People’s Provision
The Chief Executive presented a report concerning the development of a proposal from Sheffield Futures to provide an increased level of support for young people residents in the BNDfC area.
Members discussed the report and approved:

The development of the ‘Young People’s Provision’ project and instructed the Executive Team to ensure that PB members comments (contained in Young Peoples Provision report) were addressed in the development of the project.

The Chair suggested that this proposal should be circulated for comment through the Theme Group and come back to the Board when it has been fully developed.

Seaton Gosling suggested that Sheffield Futures should identify and evidence their current commitment in the area, this would establish a baseline figure to ensure that BNDfC gained additionality from any funding BNDfC were to provide for young people.
6.  Masterplanning Report
The Vice Chair introduced a progress report regarding the Appointment of the Masterplanning Consultants for Burngreave and Firvale.   The Vice Chair tabled a chart which identified the key stages/consultation dates of the Sheffield Masterplanning Programme.
The Chair thanked the Vice Chair for the time that he had committed to this subject on the Board’s behalf.

The Board noted the report and welcomed the development of the Burngreave and Firvale Masterplan.

Ahmed Gurnah left the meeting.

Ibrar Hussain noted that the Masterplanning was in its very early stages and would welcome a presentation on the Masterplan at a later stage in its process.

AP – The Chief Executive to arrange for a presentation of the Masterplan at an appropriate Board meeting.

7.  BNDfC 03/04 Quarter 3 Outturn Report
The Programmes Director tabled a revised Outturn report and briefly explained the updated information contained therein. 
Members made the following comments:

· Theme Managers need to be realistic regarding lead times for projects, they need to instruct rather than advise

· It is good that the programme is overpending on its budget, however this is being achieved by unplanned capital spend, the programme can’t keep doing this because compared to other themes it may be spending a disproproationate amount of the £52m on insfrastructure and buildings.

· This is a thorough report but is there any way of presentation the information in a more readable manner that it easily understood, it would also be helpful to clarify the language used in the report.
The Chief Executive responded to a query raised regarding the overspend of the M&A budget saying that there is an overspend on the year, however, Government Office predict that M&A costs will be higher in the first 3-5 years and M&A will reduce after this.  Also, many other NDC’s charge the time theme managers spend on the development and support they give to projects directly to the projects budget, this is just a technical exercise to keep M&A within the 10% budget.  The Chief Executive is liaising with Government Office regarding the percentage of the overall budget allocated for M&A purposes and will be reporting back to the Board on progress being made.
The Chair suggested that if members felt it necessary they could raise any issues regarding the outturn report at the next Board meeting in March.

The Board noted to progress on the information provided in the Outturn Report.

The Programmes Director asked members to note that the next Outturn Report was due at the Board meeting in May 04.

AP – The Chief Executive to arrange for a discussion of the outturn report at the next Board meeting if required. 

8.  RIF Approval Sub-Group Minutes
The RIF Approval Sub-group Minutes are for members information.
9.  Business Items
Chief Executive’s Approval Minutes
The Chief Executive’s Approval minutes are for members information.
10. PB Minutes, Matters Arising & Action Points
The minutes of 10th February 2004 have been agreed as a true record.
11.  Chief Executive’s Report
The Chief Executive’s report is for members information.
12.  A.O.B.
There was no other business brought before the meeting.
13.  Date and Venue of Next Meeting
The next meeting will be held at 5.30pm-7.30pm on 31st March 2004 at Pitsmoor Methodist Church.
The meeting closed at 6.20pm.

Listen To Us All Nations Youth Conference

Project Co-ordinator Report

Purpose of this report

To identify the key priorities of Young people who reside in the Burngreave New Deal for Communities Area and the Ward of  Burngreave
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Conference Organisers
Partner Organisations
Football Unites Racism Divides (FURD), Women on The Edge, Sheffield Futures, BNDfC Educational Theme group manager, Connexions, South Yorkshire Police, Showroom Cinema, Youngs Solicitors, Yemeni Community Association, Ellesmere Youth Project and local residents.  The Listen To Us Project was given the responsibility to take the lead in networking and recruiting all of the partner organisations
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Decision Making Process

Organisation and Key Roles Undertaken

Decisions about the speakers, subjects, activities etc
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Breakdown of Attendees
Age: 12 - 23 years old:
29  Somali Heritage
20  Yemeni Heritage

10  Asian

19  African Caribbean Heritage

6    Shared Heritage

      2    Malaysian Heritage

2    White English Heritage

         65% Male      35% Female

         Age: 23+:
10 African Caribbean

6  White English Heritage
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Key Issues Raised

· Safer Streets / Crime Reduction

· Better Quality Youth Resources 

· Sports Leisure Centre

· The Creation of jobs

· Banks and Super Markets to be encouraged to locate in Burngreave

· Better training facilities IT and Vocational

· Youth Friendly Health Advice

· Improved standards of Housing 

· Activities and policies made for young people take into account barriers faced by girls and young women.      
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Recommendations To Address The Above Issues and To Recommendations To Bring About Positive Improvements

·  A Youth Council 
·   Young people to   
 
  oversee a budget
·   Crime reduction 
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The Conference at a Glance

Summary Aims of the Conference:

· To engage young people in the regeneration process of Burngreave
· To value the opinions of young people
· To show that young people from diverse cultural backgrounds can work positively and effectively together.
· To develop a Youth Council.
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List of Achievements from the Conference

· Youth Council has been formed
· The Youth Conference attracted a high number of young people.
· The Youth Conference was well documented in written reports and video.
· Young people from diverse cultural backgrounds worked positively together for the betterment of Burngreave.
· Partner organisations working together in unison
· Young people acknowledging and supporting the work of the police
· Young people voluntary contributing to the consultation process of regeneration in Burngreave
· Conference Pack was acknowledged by young people as a positive addition to the day.
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Key Findings

· Young people have a clear understanding of how they would like to influence the regeneration of Burngreave.

· Young people are dissatisfied with the lack of quality youth resources in the area.

· All of the BNDfC themes should include and consider the views of the young people who reside in Burngreave.

· Young people feel unsure about the future housing and employment issues.

· A sports Leisure Centre development would positively impact on the young people who reside in Burngreave economically through the creation of jobs and personally through the activities based there.
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